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Greetings Sailors,  

It was a wonderful summer, and I hope you 
all spent quality time on the water.  We cer-
tainly did.  Itôs not unusual for us to bump 

into other PMYC boats while weôre on our 
summer cruise, and this year was no excep-
tion.  Wild Horses  took Tina, Makai (age 13) 

and I up to Desolation Sound, where we ran 
into three other PMYC boats, and those three 
other PMYC boats all  had 13 -year -old boys on 

board!  As we watched the kids laughing, 
swimming, and enjoying the long summer 
days, we smiled, knowing 
they are creating memories 

that will last a lifetime.  

Does it get any better?  

Summer Recap  

It was a busy summer 
around the clubhouse as 
well.  Sailing school was a 

huge success and would 
not be possible without the 
tireless efforts of our own 

Becky Mitchell.  When you 
see Becky ï thank her for 
the countless hours she 
puts in to making this program what it is.  

She performs a tremendous amount of work 
ï all without pay (and all with a smile) ï to 
ensure PMYC has an incoming generation of 

eager sailors.  Thank you Becky! And a big 
thanks to the other sailing school contribu-
tors ï our talented instructors.  Our kids are 

learning from the best.  

The Fireworks Cruise to Poulsbo is a perenni-
al favorite ï thanks as always to Kim and Ela 

Esterberg for organizing! The Crab Festival 
was well attended ï thanks to Ben Braden for 
making this happen.  The annual Salmon 
Bake was by all accounts a huge success ï 

thanks to Brian and Mary Alice OôNeill, Bill 
Walker, and Garth Wilcox.  The JAM racers 
were treated to fabulous food and great 

weather.  Thanks to Zig and Stephanie for all 
their work to pull this popular event off 
again.  The clubôs Gunkhole Cruise around 

Bainbridge over Labor Day drew a record 
number of 14 boats.  And the Round the Is-
land Race enjoyed a large turnout of 37 

boats! Marlene Flynn and Ben Braden did an 
excellent job handling both the social and 

race aspects of this ever -popular event.  At 
our second Salty Speaker event of the year, 
Wendy Hinman and Garth Wilcox treated us 
to their wonderful photos and stories of their 

extended South Pacific cruise.  

Whatôs Coming 
Bring your pumpkins  to the clubhouse on 

October 24 for a fun evening of dinner, hot 
cocoa and carving.  And be on the lookout for 
your invitation to the Annual Awards Banquet 

on November 15.  

The technology committee is working 
to have a new website with member 
self -service portal up and running for 

the new year.  As those of you who 
have received a recent invoice from 
the club know, weôve moved to an 

entirely electronic billing system ï 
with the ability to pay by credit card.  
And to those of you who pay by elec-

tronic bill pay through your bank ï 
please update the payee address for 
the club to be our PO Box (PO Box 

10002, BI, WA 98110) ï many 
checks are still being directed to 
Carole, who retired in April.  Also, 

please by certain we have your current email 

and mailing addresses on file ï send any 

updates to commodore@portmadisonyc.org . 

Join In  

Jennifer Montgomery, our incoming commo-
dore for 2015, is working now to fill the 
clubôs many vital volunteer positions.  Our 

club is run entirely by volunteers.  Every 
member needs to volunteer to keep our club 
successful and to power the activities we all 

enjoy.  Donôt wait to be asked to help with an 
activity ï step up and offer your time.  Too 
often itôs the same few people who volunteer 
year after year.  This year, make an effort to 

get involved.  Weôre all busy, but the time 
commitment is small when we all join forces, 

and the rewards are great.  

I look forward to seeing all of you at a PMYC 

event soon.  

Fair winds,  

Dale Ingalls  

Commodore, PMYC  

http://portmadisonyc.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/09/2014_Pumpkin-Carving.pdf
mailto:commodore@portmadisonyc.org


Definitely not like last year, no gale force winds, no North Texas rain 

showers, no power outages and cancelled dinners, no time spent by the 
dryer waiting for your warm and hopefully dry foul weather gear.  Nope, 
nothing like that this year for Port Madison Yacht Clubôs Round the Island 

Race, just sun, wind, positive current, dinner on the docks, live music at 
the bar followed by a light air upwind duel through the passage to the 

West of Bainbridge Island.  

A two day race around Bainbridge Island, PMYCôs Round the Island race 
brought out 37 boats for the cruising and two racing divisions.  16.5 miles 
Saturday from the starting area at Pt. Monroe to the finish off of the Port Orchard Marina followed by hosted main dish 
BBQ with side dish potluck dinner on the docks around the boats.  13.5 miles Sunday up the west side of Bainbridge from 

the start off the Port Orchard Marina thru Agate pass to the finish near the entrance to Hidden Cove.  

Fogust came late this year and with a light fog and lighter winds, boats headed out to 
the starting area at Pt. Monroe Saturday and by 10am a smooth Northeasterly began 

filling in across half the start line causing many boats to dip down from the weather 
side of the line before heading off down the course on a tight port reach.  One boat in 
particular was so excited about their dip start plan and the building breeze that they 

charged in across the line hollering to the boats around them that they were not in 
their start and that they should get out of the way.  To which they got some blank 
stares and a few ñyouôre right, weôre not in your startò comments as, well, they were 5 

minutes early!  As the big Farr gave a wee little Santa Cruz 27 a hip check across the 
line the realization set in and they got out of the way and set up for their start, 5 

minutes lateré 

Reaching down the sound it was a case of waterline length barely holding on to the lead over 

the many ULDBôs trying to scrape by them with the light Asymôs pulling at the good angle.  
But then itôs time to turn the corner at Restoration Point and sail into the crazy winds and 
currents along the south end of Bainbridge with the Northerly breeze.  Boats were reaching 

along at 9+ knots in a good puff followed by the quick header and the dying breeze between 
puffs.  Turning the corner at the fish pens the fleet had to decide inside or out, jib or spin 

and how to avoid the big holes and lulls?  

The current was against the fast boats once they arrived at Rich Passage but by the time the 
cruising class boats got into the passage the current began to change and everyone got into 
the finish line off of Port Orchard marina at a very respectable hour.  Some sat in holes near 

Point White for 45 minutes watching the fleet sail by them ï had a sandwich and watched 
the racing.  Eventually everyone got going again and the 
fleet filled up the docks and activity pier for dinner before 

retiring ashore for the late night festivities.  

Sunday sprang early and grey and as sailors left the dock at the last minute before 
their starts the wind slowly began to fill in for the 10am gun.  A light Northerly pulled 
the cruising class across the line followed quickly by PHRF Division 2.  Spread out 

across the bay Division 2 played every tactic there was to get past Washington Nar-
rows and into the outgoing current.  Division 3 headed high as a group and their lineup 
went right across the opening to the narrows as the wind began petering out, dying 

down to just enough wind to keep the boats from doing circles.  

The leaders from Division 1 had slowly been pushed up towards the northern beach in the light air and swirling current but 
on the back side of that swirl was the Evelyn 32 Poke & Destroy  swinging around the current at just the right time to catch 

a building Northerly, escape the current swirl and shoot off into the river heading towards Rich Passage.  Their timely de-
parture put them well out in front of the fleet.  The sun began burning through the fog layer and Poke & Destroy could 

barely be seen off in the distance as the fleet worked their way into the new breeze.  

The wind held until University Point and could be seen all the way to Agate Pass but 

with the delay in Sinclair Inlet the tide had changed and the current was building 
against the fleet in Agate Pass.  The RC wisely looked over the information at hand and 
decided to shorten the course at Battle Point, just over 8 miles into the course on the 

day.  First across the line, Poke & Destroy  was followed almost 8 minutes later by the 
Farr 395 Ace , then another 2+ minutes back was the J/35 The Boss.   A few in the fleet 
decided to drop out and motor north back in the dead zone of Sinclair Inlet but the 

ones that stuck it out had a full and challenging day figuring out the currents and wind 

angles that bounce and swirl through the West side of Bainbridge Island.  
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Around the Island Race  
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Around the Island Race ðcontinued  

Friday Night Dinghy Races 3rd Series Results!  

Ending the last series of dinghy racing of the season we continued to add new skippers, crew 

and boat owners to mix.  Blues sky and light air dominated as expected in July.  Guest ap-
pearances were made by Jake Fetterman all the way down from WWU along with JR member 

regulars.  Congratulations to Ros Webber nailing down her second 1 st  place finish!  

 

 

 

Little Equalizer ð 10/18  
Junior and Senior members will be squaring off in the Little Equalizer on Saturday October 18 th at 1PM in PMYCôs annual 
team racing challenge.  If you are interested in helping with RC email msydor@msn.com, it is always good to have extra 

hands and some photographers.  

If you have any questions or would like to join our distribution list, please email Michael Sydor at msydor@msn.com  and 
you will added you to our shared Google Doc.  If you already have access, click the link below and add your name on the 

calendar when you will be racing or when you would like to volunteer for Race Committee.  

ð Michael Sydor  

PMYC Dinghy Racing Google Doc  

See the full PMYC Race Schedule  at http://portmadisonyc.org/?page_id=220  

First place in the Cruising Division went to the Cat-
alina 36 Cloud Nine , owned by Bob Rowe.  Second 
went to the Catalina 30 Annica , and third to the 
Nonsuch 30 Angora.  First in Division 2, PHRF rac-

ing boats > 146, went to the consistently well sailed 
Santa Cruz 27 Zipper , owned by Alexia Fischer.  
Second went to the equally well sailed Evelyn 26 

Nimbus  and third to everyoneôs favorite Banana 
Stand , another yellow Santa Cruz 27.  Division 1, PHRF racing boats < 145 was won by 
the Evelyn 32 Poke & Destroy  owned by Alex Simanis.  Second went to the Sierra 26 

Uno  and third to the beautiful J/27 LXII.  

ð Ben Braden, racing@portmadisonyc.org  

3 rd  Series Winners  

1. Ros Webber  
2. Michael Sydor  

3. Randy Mather  

SOCIAL EVENTS  

While our Commodore and his lady were off sailing the rest of the club enjoyed great weather, food, camara-
derie and junior Opti racing at the annual Salmon Bake.  This year the Salmon Bake either set, or nearly set, 

an attendance record with around 100 attendees.  

The evening was perfect with guests being welcomed by Luba Fetterman and the salmon and corn on the cob 
being cooked on the grill by our expert chefs Bill Walker, Pat Mitchell and Garth Wilcox.  The dining fare was 
rounded out by side dishes brought by the attendees.  This year unbeknownst to all the emphasis was on 

desert.  If you had a sweet tooth, it was satisfied.  

ð Brian and Mary Alice OôNeill 

SALMON BAKE  

mailto:msydor@msn.com
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheet/ccc?key=0Arq9X_EECsMSdFJ5RGNSRkNFcEkyeXFydTQ2eHE1cEE#gid=0
http://portmadisonyc.org/?page_id=220
http://portmadisonyc.org/?page_id=220


PMYC Sail School had another great summer of getting kids out in boats!  

Between our new week long Sail Camps that run in July and August and 
traditional two week Sail School, we served over 100 kids!  Not all differ-

ent kids, of course, some kids just love to sail.  They not only came in 
June for two weeks; they came several times over the summer as well.  

You just canôt keep some kids off a boat! 

There are some kids though who need a little more encour-
agement, or want to do something in a boat besides race it, 
so this year we came up with a new class, that of sail adven-

turer.  These kids sailed to Fay Bainbridge, sailed on some 
big boats and even raced a little.  Sailing the big boasts was 
ñawesomeò, and Iôd like to thank Martha and Peter Hoffman, 

and Kimo Mackie for taking the kids out on their gorgeous six 
meters, and thank you Dave Uttley for taking them on the 
lovely Morning Star and thanks too to our wonderful instruc-

tors Jay Abbott and Mick McMahan for taking the sailors out 

on Jayôs nifty Nonesuch.  The kids really enjoyed that. 

We look forward to be out on the water again next summer.  

Whether you are eight or 68, we can help you learn to sail or 
just improve on what you do know.  And if you want to volun-
teer we love volunteers!  Thank all of you who make it hap-

pen!!  

ð Becky Mitchell  
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Sailing School  

CRUISING  

Around Saturday midday, the weather was overcast, no wind and occasional show-
ers.  Ela, Taquito and I packed our things and took them down to the boat.  I 

looked out over the docks and many boats were tied up. (There was also plenty of 
parking in the parking lot.)  Then I noticed that Carmanah was not at the dock.  A 
good sign.  This might be a very small group for the Gunkhole, but it would not be 

just Woodwind!  

We had to motor all the way to Blakely harbor, 
dodging crab pots the whole way, since there was 
not a breath of air.  As we rounded into the harbor 

we saw that a little fleet was already at anchor, with Carmanah and Windwalker already 
there.  After we tied alongside Windwalker, more boats kept coming in until we had 11 for 
the night.  It was a great evening of hopping from one gathering to another, and the 

young people staking out their own boats.  Dogs and small children were everywhere.  

In the morning, we who had pets all took them ashore for their morning constitutionals 
and then talk started about the hike across to Rich Passage.  We were in no hurry to 

weigh anchor since there was not a favorable (incoming) tide in Rich Passage until early 

Around The Island Gunkhole  


